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The Hiawatha City Council met in regular session in the Hiawatha Council Chambers on

September 3, 2008. Mayor Tom Theis called the meeting to order at 7:00 P.M. Council members present: Nancy Melsa, Bob Rampulla, Linda Bendixen, Dick Olson, and Marty Bruns. Staff present: City Administrator, Dave Van Dee; Police Chief, Dennis Marks; City Engineer, Dick Ransom, and Community Development Director, Mark Powers. Guests: Daniel Hoffman, John and Kristin Gavin, Dave Brost Jr., and Gazette Reporter, John Schweitzer.

Linda Bendixen moved the approval of the agenda, second by Nancy Melsa. Motion carried.
Marty Bruns moved the approval of the consent agenda as follows: approval of bills; Meeting Minutes: Regular Meetings 8/06/08 and 8/20/08; Work Session Meeting 8/13/08; Received & Filed minutes of Library 8/19/08, Park & Recreation 8/12/08, Water 8/19/08, Planning & Zoning 8/26/08, Housing Code Board of Appeals 7/31/08, Board of Adjustment 8/11/08, History Committee 6/09/08; City Administrator’s Report; City Engineer’s Report; Mayor’s Report, second by Dick Olson. Motion carried.
Public Hearing- Mitchell Drive Pump Station & Force Main Extension/By-Pass 2008-Design Project
Mayor Tom Theis opened the public hearing at 7:01 P.M. regarding the Mitchell Drive Pump Station & Force Main Extension/By-Pass 2008-Design Project. No written or oral comments were received at or prior to the public hearing. Public hearing closed at 7:01 P.M.
Marty Bruns presented RESOLUTION #08-141 adopting plans, specification, form of contract and estimate of cost for the Mitchell Drive Pump Station and Force Main Extension/By-Pass 2008-Design Project, second by Bob Rampulla.

Roll call vote:

AYES: Nancy Melsa, Dick Olson, Linda Bendixen, Marty Bruns, Bob Rampulla

NAYS: None
Resolution# 08-141 adopted 
The City received two (2) bids for the Mitchell Drive Pump & Force Main Extension/By-Pass 2008- Design Project. They are as follows:

Ricklefs Excavating LTD. - $448,880.00

Tschiggfrie Excavating Co. - $538,597.60

City Engineer, Dick Ransom reviewed each of the bids with the City Council and recommended the council award the contract to Ricklefs Excavating LTD., as they are the lowest responsible and responsive bidder in the amount of $448,880.00. 
Project start date: September 15, 2008

Project completion date: May 11, 2009

Dick Olson presented RESOLUTION #08-142 approving and making award of contract for the construction of the Mitchell Drive Pump Station & Force Main Extension/By-Pass 2008-Design Project to Ricklefs of Anamosa, Iowa in the amount of $448,880.00, second by Linda Bendixen. 

Roll call vote: 
AYES: Marty Bruns, Bob Rampulla, Nancy Melsa, Dick Olson, Linda Bendixen

NAYS: None 

Resolution #08-142 adopted

Adding an additional category to UDC in the land use/matrix and identifying the proper zoning district land use
Mayor Tom Theis opened the public hearing at 7:03 P.M. for council consideration to amend the Code of Ordinances of the City of Hiawatha, Iowa, 1996, Unified Development Code Sections 165.15:2 Land Use Matrix Figure I; 165.16:9(A) C-3 Highway Commercial District; 165.16:10(A) C-4 Central Service District and 165.16:13(A) I-1 Restricted Industrial District to allow an additional category to the land use/matrix and to identify the proper zoning district land use for residential, vocational and day habilitation services for people with developmental disabilities . No written or oral comments were received at or prior to the public hearing. Public hearing closed at 7:03 P.M.

Linda Bendixen placed Ordinance #624 amending Code of Ordinances of the City of Hiawatha, Iowa, 1996, Unified Development Code Sections 165.15:2 Land Use Matrix Figure I; 165.16:9(A) C-3 Highway Commercial District; 165.16:10(A) C-4 Central Service District and 165.16:13(A) I-1 Restricted Industrial District to allow an additional category to the land use/matrix and to identify the proper zoning district land use for residential, vocational and day habilitation services for people with developmental disabilities on its first reading, second by Bob Rampulla. Motion carried. 

Marty Bruns moved to waive the 2nd and 3rd reading of Ordinance #624 amending the Unified Development Code Sections 165.15:2 Land Use Matrix Figure I; 165.16:9(A) C-3 Highway Commercial District; 165.16:10(A) C-4 Central Service District and 165.16:13(A) I-1 Restricted Industrial District, second by Nancy Melsa. 
Roll call vote:

AYES: Linda Bendixen, Bob Rampulla, Marty Bruns, Dick Olson, Nancy Melsa
NAYS: None 

2nd and 3rd readings of Ordinance #624 waived
Dick Olson moved the adoption of the amendment of Unified Development Code Sections 165.15:2 Land Use Matrix Figure I; 165.16:9(A) C-3 Highway Commercial District; 165.16:10(A) C-4 Central Service District and 165.16:13(A) I-1 Restricted Industrial District, second by Linda Bendixen.
Roll call vote:

AYES: Nancy Melsa, Bob Rampulla, Marty Bruns, Linda Bendixen, Dick Olson
NAYS: None 

Ordinance #624 adopted.

Alliant Energy Presentation-Scott Drzyzimski
Scott Drzyzimski presented the City of Hiawatha with a reimbursement check in the amount of $29,646.00 for the energy efficiency rebates for new city hall building. $25,146 came directly from Alliant Energy and $4,500 came from Mid-America. Mr. Drzyzimski also shared with the council its corporate contributions to the city through foundation grants, economic development, infrastructure, property taxes, tree planting programs and now with a check for efficiency rebates. Mr. Drzyzimski also spoke of the status of the new substation in Hiawatha and its process. Mr. Drzyzimski also thanked the council for their time and wherever he could be of any assistance to please ask.  

Urban Deer Management-IDNR
Bob Rampulla, Dick Olson and Chief Marks have met with the Iowa Department of Natural Resources in regards to the city’s deer population to determine whether there was a need to permit public hunting within city limits (Miller Road, Litchfield, 19th Avenue and 18th Avenue). 

The IDNR representative discussed with Rampulla, Olson and Marks, the habits of deer herding and the extreme weather conditions that had contributed to the city’s deer population. 

Bob Rampulla suggested that the city observe the deer population one more season before deciding to allow public hunting within city limits. Rampulla stated that last winter had unusual excessive snow falls, which inhibits the deer’s food source bringing them out of the timbers looking for food to eat.

Bob Rampulla added that if the city would choose to permit public hunting within city limits that they have the ability to do so. The City would need to follow the legal procedures in holding a public hearing to notify residents of public hunting and put the necessary rules and regulations together. 
City Council will reassess the deer population again in March after the IDNR have completed their fly over this coming February.  

Center Point Road (Blairs Ferry Road to Willman Street) Landscaping Project
Mayor Tom Theis addressed the council with his concerns about the west side shrubbery along Center Point Road from Blairs Ferry Road to Willman Street. Theis stated that the shrubs in that area are over crowded and should be divided and replanted. By splitting and replanting certain plants, it will ensure the continuity of the design throughout the streetscape along this area. 

Mayor Tom Theis had solicited a proposal for the reformation of the landscaping along Center Point Road from Creekside Gardens and asked for council approval. The proposal showed in detail what plants would need to be harvested and that the work would be done in the Spring of 2009 at a rate of $50.00 per hour with an estimated number of hours not to exceed 60 man hours. 

Linda Bendixen asked, “If the reformation of plants were needed because they were planted in excess initially, was that wrong”. City Engineer, Dick Ransom stated, “That when you design a streetscape or any kind of landscaping plan, you would plant with 1st impressions in mind and then as the plants mature you would harvest and transplant them in other areas”.   

Bob Rampulla presented RESOLUTION#08-143 authorizing the execution of Reformation of Landscaping contract agreement for Center Point Road between Blairs Ferry Road and Willman Street with Creekside Gardens at the rate of $50.00 not to exceed 60 man hours, second by Nancy Melsa. 
Roll call vote:

AYES: Marty Bruns, Linda Bendixen, Dick Olson, Bob Rampulla, Nancy Melsa 

NAYS: None 

Resolution #08-143 adopted. 

Willman, Heefner, and 9th Avenue Storm Sewer, Watermain, Draintile & Paving Project FY 08

City Engineer, Dick Ransom has reviewed and recommends (Balancing) Change Order #2 with a decreased amount of $27,719.99 with a final contact total of $477,040.41. The change order reflects reduced contact quantity adjustments as dictated by construction. 

Linda Bendixen presented RESOLUTION #08-144 approving (Balancing) Change Order #2 for the Willman, Heefner & 9th Avenue Storm Sewer, Water Main, Draintile, and Paving Project FY-08 (Project # 4089-08-2) in the reduced amount of $27,719.99 with a revised contract amount of $477,040.41, second by Marty Bruns. 

Roll call vote:

AYES: Dick Olson, Nancy Melsa, Linda Bendixen, Bob Rampulla, Marty Bruns

NAYS: None
Resolution #08-144 adopted
City Engineer, Dick Ransom has reviewed and recommends Pay Estimate #4 in the amount of $43,009.20 to Rathje Construction Co. for the Willman, Heefner, & 9th Avenue Storm Sewer, Watermain, Draintile and Paving Project FY-08. 

Dick Olson presented RESOLUTION #08-145 approving Pay Estimate #4 for the Willman, Heefner, and 9th Avenue Storm Sewer, Watermain, Draintile & Paving Project FY-08 to Rathje Construction Co. in the amount of $43,009.20, second by Marty Bruns. 

Roll call vote:

AYES: Nancy Melsa, Linda Bendixen, Dick Olson, Marty Bruns, Bob Rampulla
NAYS: None
Resolution #08-145 adopted.

12th Avenue Sewer Basin Sanitary Sewer Repair & Reconstruction Project (4089-08-3) 
City Engineer, Dick Ransom has reviewed and recommends Pay Estimate #3 for the 12th Avenue Sewer Basin Sanitary Sewer Repair & Reconstruction Project in the amount of $41,502.65 to Municipal Pipe Tool Co. 
Linda Bendixen presented RESOLUTION #08-146 approving Pay Estimate #3 for the 12th Avenue Sewer Basin Sanitary Sewer Repair & Reconstruction Project to Municipal Pipe Tool Co. in the amount of $41,502.65

Roll call vote: 
AYES: Marty Bruns, Dick Olson, Bob Rampulla, Nancy Melsa, Linda Bendixen 

NAYS: None
Resolution #08-146 adopted.
Discussion-Demolition of Buildings and Grading Project for 94 & 98 Emmons Street
City Administrator, Dave Van Dee and City Engineer, Dick Ransom reviewed the demolition exhibit and grading exhibit for the demolition of buildings located at 94 & 98 Emmons Street and other work necessary to complete the project, with the city council. Project start date is September 22, 2008 and completion date on or before November 1, 2008.

The City will receive and open submitted quotations for the Demolition of buildings and grading project for the 94 &98 Emmons Street on September 10, 2008. Council will then review quotes and award the contract at the September 17, 2008 regular meeting at 7:00 P.M.   
City of Hiawatha Policy and Procedures for City Council meetings
The City Council has reviewed the changes made to the City of Hiawatha Policy and Procedures for city council meetings. After further discussion, council made additional minor changes to Part 3: Agenda #4 Emergency Matters to read as follows: The City Administrator, Mayor or acting Mayor may consult with the city attorney as quickly as possible to determine if the emergency item is legal, in order to add the item to the agenda. 
Marty Bruns presented RESOLUTION #08-147 approving Policy and Procedures for City Council Meeting Preparation and Meeting Proceedings, second by Dick Olson. 

Roll call vote: 
AYES: Nancy Melsa, Linda Bendixen, Marty Bruns, Dick Olson, Bob Rampulla
NAYS: None

Resolution #08-147 adopted
Placement of items for next agenda/setting

Marty Bruns moved to set September 16, 2008 as a special meeting to discuss the Town Center Master Plan with Dave Ciaccio at 5:30 P.M. 

 Bob Rampulla adjourned the meeting at 8:50 PM, second by Linda Bendixen. Motion carried. 

                                                                                              _________________________









Thomas A. Theis, Mayor

ATTEST: ______________________

                 Kim Downs, City Clerk


